Ysgol-y- Plas – Newsletter

September  2017

Welcome back.  I hope you all had an enjoyable and restful break. We would like to welcome our new families to Ysgol Y Plas. Please feel free to phone or e-mail if there is anything you are unsure of.
I am very grateful to the staff for coming in during their holidays to prepare the classrooms to ensure that everything is ready for the children at the beginning of term.
New Members of staff

We would like to welcome Miss Grace Roberts to the school as our Bl 3 a 4 teacher. Miss Roberts will be teaching Maths throughout the Juniors and Bl 5 a 6 each Monday and Friday afternoon when Mrs Hewitt works with pupils with Additional Learning needs. 

Mrs Lynne Hughes is joining Bl 1 a 2 as a Teaching Assistant and will also be our new Lunch Time Supervisor.
Clubs

After school clubs will start next week (Week beginning 11th September) for junior pupils only. Nature club will be on Tuesdays. Pupils will require old clothes and sturdy shoes to enable them to go outside. Miss Williams will take a Board Games club on a Wednesday. Mrs Yates will take IT coding on Thursdays and Miss Roberts will take Netball each Friday. Shane Cartwright will continue with Football, but there will be a charge for his club (approximately £3 per week).
Children must be picked up promptly at 4pm (Football 4:14pm). Please fill in the slip is your child wishes to stay for a club.
Once pupils have decided to join a club, they must attend each week. Parents must inform us in advance if pupils are unable to attend for any reason so that we know which pupils need to be put on the school buses etc. If we are not informed pupils will be kept in school until 4pm for their own safety. 
Please note that Nature Club will start on Tuesday 19th September as the staff have a meeting on the 12th September.

School Transport

We currently have over 40 pupils eligible for school transport. Please be aware that pupils will be placed on the bus unless we have a phone call/e-mail/note from a parent informing us of changes. Each seat is allocated to a named child and therefore it is not possible to change buses or arrange for children to go home to play using school transport. Thank you.

Library Bus
The library bus will be at school on Tuesday 13th September.
Book Bags

D-Bl 6. It is important  that your child brings their book bag to school each day. This ensures that they bring their reading book and record each day, and have somewhere safe to put their homework, Maths tests, spelling books, letters and documentation. Book bags may be purchased from the school for £5, but any sturdy book bag may be used. We are in the process of purchasing a new reading scheme at approximately £1,000. We find that many books are returned damages or with juice spilt over them if they are not carried in a book bag. Thank you for your support with this matter.
Homework

Language and Maths homework (Juniors) will be given out each week. All homework must be handed in on a Monday. All junior pupils will be tested on Times Tables each week. Juniors will also have a spelling test each Monday.  Bl 1 a 2 will have a spelling test each Monday and need to learn the 2,5 and 10 times tables. All pupils should be reading to an adult each day. Diolch
Urdd

Bl 5 a 6 pupils who wish to go to Glan Llyn will need to be members of the Urdd. Pupils who wish to compete in the Gala Nofio-swimming, Dawnsio Gwerin, Creative Music, Urdd Athletics, Ras Y Faenol-Cross Country and Art and Craft competitions will also need to join the Urdd.

Details of how to join the Urdd will be sent out in due course.
Allergies

Please let us know if your child has an allergy so that all staff are fully aware of the situation.

Communication
Please let us know if your child is absent from school. This can be done by phone, text or e-mail. If we are not informed or given reasons for absences they will be unauthorised.

Many reminders are sent out by e-mail and on facebook. Please let us have your e-mail address if we do not already have it. 
Family members and close friends may join our facebook page. Please let us know if they wish to join so that we may accept them as friends. Thank you for continuing to follow our facebook ‘rules’ by not commenting on posts and tagging pictures. However please feel free to ‘like’ our posts. Unfortunately we are unable to view messages due to the ban on social media on Council property.
If you wish to phone the school please do so in the morning when Mrs Firth is available to answer the phone. Thank you.

Instrumental lessons

Children from Yr 2-6 may choose to have instrumental lessons. This is in addition to the music curriculum and therefore there is a cost of £35 per term (10 lessons). These lessons are highly subsidised by the school. We are currently able to offer Guitar, Brass and Violin lessons. We would like to offer a wider range of instruments if there were enough interest. Please let me know if your child is interested so that I may contact the county to see I we can arrange additional teachers (percussion/ harp/ woodwind)
School Dinners

On Monday 11th September the lunch will be Salmon bites, Mash and beans as Miss Jones will not have received her meat order in time. She is also going to substitute Lasagne with Pizza Wraps as many of the children do not like lasagne.
Dinner Money

The cost of a school dinner remains at £2:15 for an infant and £2:20 for a junior. Please ensure that dinner money is sent in at the beginning of the week in an envelope clearly marked with your child’s name and what it is for. A lot of admin time is wasted chasing after dinner money so we would appreciate your cooperation with this matter. If you would like to pay for the half term please contact Mrs Firth in the office.
After half term the Local Authority is setting up a Parent Pay account so that all dinner money will be paid electronically.

Milk

All infant children have free milk each morning. If a junior child would like milk the cost is £5.46 until half term (14p per day).
Healthy school

Please continue to support this work by only sending fruit for snack at play time.

Children are able to have access to water (not squash) throughout the day. We have a Drinking Water tap in the Bl 3 a 4 classroom so that water bottles may be filled hygienically. Please ensure that only clear sports top/ pop up bottles are used so that risk of spillage is reduced. We also ask you to make sure that Packed Lunches follow the Healthy School guide lines – no crisps/ chocolate etc.
PE kits

All pupils will need their School PE kits in school each week.

Meithrin a Derbyn- Thursday morning

Derbyn/ 1 a 2- Tuesday and Wednesday
Bl 3 a 4- Tuesdays and Wednesdays
Bl 5 a 6 – Monday and Fridays.
AGM

The Governors’ AGM meeting will be held on Tuesday November 7th at 6.30pm. If you would like a copy of the AGM report please fill in the slip below. A copy of the report will be placed on the school website.
Friends of Llanelian
The friends are a group of parents that work on fundraising ideas throughout the year to the benefit of the school and all the children- buying equipment and subsidising transport and trips. They also organise social events that bring the school together and develop a feeling of community. We would be grateful if you would consider joining the friends to support with this work. Please fill in the slip below if you would be able to help.

Term Dates

Ysgol Y Plas always keep to the dates given out by the Local Authority and we do not change the training days. If you have lost your newsletter or are ever unsure of term dates, please check on the Conwy Local Authority website.

We have a training day on the 9th October and close for Half term on 27/10/17 and open on 6/11/17. We close for Christmas on 22/12/17 and open on 9/1/18.

After school Clubs

My child___________________ would like to stay for Nature Club on Tuesday *

Board Games on Wednesday *

IT Coding on Thursdays*

Netball on Fridays*

Please tick/ cross out as appropriate.

Friends of Llanelian

I would be prepared to help the Friends of Llanelian at social/fundraising events.

Name_________________________

Mobile________________________

Governors’ AGM meeting

*I will be attending the AGM meeting on Tuesday 7th November at 6.30pm. 
I would like a copy of the AGM report.

*I am unable to attend the AGM but would like a copy of the report.

Please delete as appropriate.

Signed___________________________
Please e-mail any responses if it is more convenient.
.

